## **NOTICE**

Due to current state re-opening regulations for houses of worship with regard to the COVID-19 pandemic, First Baptist Church will implement the following:

- ZOOM Sunday School Classroom for kids will continue on Sundays at 11:00 a.m. until
  the end of the month. Notice will be sent via regular mail when a date to resume Sunday
  gatherings is determined.
- 2. NO ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL meeting currently.
- 3. Since the State of Minnesota extended their "Stay-At-Home Mandate" until May 18th; we will utilize the Pastor's recorded message during worship services until that time.
- 4. Worship service will begin at 10:00 a.m. until the end of the month (May) or until the Pastor's return.
- 5. Hand sanitizer will be placed in the foyer, in the bathroom, and in centrally-located areas around the church.
- 6. Congregation will maintain 6-foot social distancing at all times while inside the building.
- 7. NO FELLOWSHIP GATHERING after service until further notice.
- 8. In order to adhere with state guidelines, the offering plate will **NOT** be passed down aisles. Individuals may place tithes/offerings in designated area within the church or send gift via regular mail.
- 9. All older or at-risk members of the congregation are advised to remain at home for their own protection.
- 10. FIFTH SUNDAY POTLUCK (OR PICNIC) is <u>tentatively</u> scheduled for Sun., May 31st! We will hope for this to become a reality in spite of our current situation. Let us continue to pray for divine intervention and an end to this pestilence!

TO GOD BE THE GLORY!!!

AMEN.